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REVIEW OF 2016 AND 2017 ANNUAL LAND-USE COVENANT INSPECTION 
REPORTS FOR DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY AREAS (REPORTS), AT THE LAB FOR 
ENERGY RELATED HEALTH RESEARCH (LEHR SITE)/OLD CAMPUS LANDFILL 
SUPERFUND SITE, DAVIS, CALIFORNIA, EPA ID. NO. CA2890190000 

Dear Mr. Murl: 

By various emails, Weiss Associates on behalf of the Department of Energy (DOE) 
submitted the following reports: 

• The 2016 Annual Land-Use Covenant (LUC) Inspection Report for DOE 
Areas (2016 LUC Report), dated January 2017 and submitted on 
January 10, 2017; and 

• The 2017 Annual Land-Use Covenant Inspection Report for DOE Areas 
(2017 LUC Report), dated January 2017 and submitted on 
January 5, 2018. 

The 2016 LUC Report and 2017 LUC Report (collectively, Reports) were submitted to 
the California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) and the United States 
Environmental Protection Agency (US EPA) to document the annual inspections of the 
property verifying compliance with the LUC for the 2016 and 2017 years, respectively, 
at the LEHR Site. As part of documenting compliance, both reports also document 
activities covered by the soil management plan and verify compliance with soil 
management requirements at the LEHR Site. 

DTSC has reviewed the Reports, and finds them acceptable. Please submit physical 
copies of the Reports with wet signatures to DTSC for our Administrative Record for the 
LEHR Site. 
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If you have any questions regarding this email or the letter to follow, please contact me 
at (916) 255-3669, or through e-mail at john.bystra@dtsc.ca.gov. · 

Sincerely, 

John Bystra 
· Project Manager 
Military and Corrective Action Unit 
Site Mitigation and Restoration Program 
Department of Toxic Substances Control 

cc: (Via email) 

Mr. Mike Butherus, Navarro 
Mr. Christopher Wright, UC Davis 
Ms. Rachel Lausen, UC Davis 
Mr. Robert Devany, PG, CEG, CHG, Weiss 
Mr. Jesse Crews, Weiss 
Ms. Mary Stallard, Weiss 
Ms. Holly Hadlock, USEPA 
Ms. Karla Brasaemle, PG, Techlaw 
Mr. Durin Linderholm, CVRWQCB 
Mr. Noel Shrum, Unit Chief, DTSC 
Mr. Stephen Sterling, PG, PGP, CEG, CHG, DTSC 
Dr. Valerie Hanley, DTSC 


